MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT

NOTICE TO MARINERS

No.111 (2024) Guyana

DEMERARA RIVER

The Maritime Administration Department (MARAD) wishes to advise that Sub Bottom
Profiling and multi- beam Surveys activities will be conducted in the Demerara Main Ship
Channel to Wales West Bank Demerara. Activities will commence on August 08, 2024.

This exercise will conclude on August 31, 2024, and will incorporate the use of Survey Vessel
KEES JR which will display the international signal for vessel engaged in such activity.

The survey will be conducted along the center line of the channel bounded by the following
coordinates:
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Latitude (N) Longitude (W) Remarks
07° 01°.320 057° 58°.896 W WGS84(Zone 21)
06° 50.292 058°10°.227 W WGS84(Zone 21)
06° 46.594 058°10°.676W WGS84(Zone 21)
06° 43.852 058°11°.946 W WGS84(Zone 21)
06° 42.223 058°11°.604 W WGS84(Zone 21)
06° 41.222 058°11°.188 W WGS84(Zone 21)
06° 39.277 058°11°.550 W WGS84(Zone 21)
06° 39.232 058°11°.679 W WGS84(Zone 21)
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Insert from BA 517 and BA 519 charts showing area of operation

All mariners are required to stay clear of this vessel and navigate with extreme caution when in
the vicinity.

Inset area is included for further guidance

Communication can be made with the vessel or the Georgetown Lighthouse on VHF Ch.
16.

G Archer
Harbour Master (Ag)
For Director General

August 07, 2024




